
Town of Plymouth Beautification Committee 
80 Main Street Telephone: (860) 585-4001 
Terryville, CT 06786 Fax: (860) 585-4015 
www.plymouthct.us 

Minutes June 9, 2021 

Beautification Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano called the June 9, 2021 Beautification Committee 
Meeting to order at 7:34 p.m. 

Roll Call: Present were Beautification Committee Chairman Randy Olmstead, Vice-Chairwoman 
Diane Ciano, Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon, Beautification Committee Member 
Jean McMahon and Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber. 

Public: Rebecca Harnish 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Beautification Chairman Randy Olmstead led the Beautification Committee Members in the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 

Acceptance of Minutes 

A motion was made by Beautification Comm~ttee Member Barbara Huber, seconded by 
Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon, to accept the April 14, 2021 minutes. This 
motion was approved unanimously. 

New Business 

a. Discussion of waterwheel planting 

Rebecca Harnish is watering the plants. 

Committee Member Mary Semon is donating a 50-gallon folding rain barrel. It will be placed at 

Baldwin Park. 


Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber suggested planting daffodil bulbs for the fall. 


b. Water spigot at Baldwin Park 

Vice-Chairwomen Diane Ciano mentioned it to the mayor and at a public hearing 
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c. Finalizing spring planting for pots t " :3f."; 
\ ') ~ .\ .• &:"""' ,... .~, .~.. -- ·­

Vice-Chairman Diane Ciano stated the planting was done. ii:: !: ...;~! 
d. Tree planting in memory of those who died of COVID .>-.2> "_;; -..:.. 
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Tree was planted on April 24th. 

http:www.plymouthct.us


- I 

A motion was made by Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano, seconded by Committee Member Barbara 
Huber to reimburse Committee Member Mary Semon in the amount of $27.62 for the plaque. 
This motion was approved unanimously. 

Other Business 

Linda reported that Jimmy Schultz, Highway Superintendent had the lights fixed on Main Street 
with the exception of one that needs parts. It is in front of Eagles Nest. 

Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano stated that lights in front of the memorial are on all day long. 
Linda will notify public works. 

Beautification Member Mary Semon was contacted by the Director at Gosinki Park. She was 
looking to see if the Committee would plant flowers in the flowerpots. After a brief discussion, 
the Committee decided not to plant the flowers as they are short help and should be planting for 
the town not private. 

Public Comment None 

Member Comments 

There will not be a meeting in July. Next meeting will be August 11th at 7:00 PM. 

Adjournment 

There being no further business of the Beautification Committee, Beautification Committee 
Member Barbara Huber made a motion, seconded by Beautification Committee Member Jean 
McMahon, to adjourn. This motion was approved unanimously. The meeting ended at 8:20 p.m. 

Recording Secretary 


